Question to Cabinet
Responses for the Cabinet Meeting on
20 January 2022

	1.
	Questioner: County Councillor Stewart Jones
	Respondent: County Councillor Aidy Riggott

	
	
Item 11 – Kirkham Town Centre Projects

I am delighted to see Kirkham Regeneration Project is mentioned in the Cabinet papers! Can you tell more about this fantastic support from the County Council to support this Excellent project in the Rural Fylde

	
Further to your question regarding the Kirkham Regeneration Project and interest in the proposed County Council support. 

Please note that the Cabinet Report is both a Part I and Part II item due to the nature of financial information contained that is required to inform Cabinet to enable it to make a decision on the recommendations. 

As you point out, the project offers the opportunity to support regeneration activity in Fylde.

To focus upon the context and funding opportunity that the County Council has to support our Town Centres in post-Covid-19 economic recovery, 'Kirkham Futures' identifies a comprehensive programme of activity to deliver once in a generation improvement, and whilst Fylde Council was successful in securing Government funding, this was insufficient to enable satisfactory delivery of key interventions and activities, and which may have compromised the ability to realise local long-lasting benefit. 

The proposed County Council funding will therefore enable the authority to add value to funding that has already been secured by Fylde Council and ensure that such regeneration benefits are best realised. 

As noted in the report, any funding award will be subject to an appropriate business case and thereafter funding agreement. At this point, and once financial and commercial sensitivities no longer exist, further detailed project information will be able to be provided in accordance with the Cabinet recommendations.




